

Office of the President

March 19, 2020

Dr. Belle Wheelan, President Southern Association of Colleges and Schools Commission on Colleges 1866 Southern Lane Decatur, GA 30033

Dear Dr. Wheelan,

I am writing to notify SACSCOC of changes to the Spring 2020 Academic Calendar for St. Philip's College, one of the Alamo Colleges in San Antonio, Texas. The health and wellness of our college students and staff are our highest priorities. Out of an abundance of caution, the Alamo Colleges District and St. Philip's College have made some temporary changes to the Academic Calendar in light of the growing concerns related to the coronavirus. St. Philip's College is following the recommendations of the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) and San Antonio Metro Health to ensure we are minimizing the risk of exposure for our students.

The following specific changes were made to the academic calendar for St. Philip's College.

- 1. Spring Break, originally scheduled for March 9th to March 15th, was extended to March 22nd.
- 2. Flex I (8-week term), originally scheduled for January 21st to March 21st, was extended to March 28th.
- 3. The Flex II (8-week term), originally scheduled for March 23rd to May 16th, was adjusted to a 7-week term scheduled from March 30th to May 16th.

At this time no additional changes to the Academic Calendar are anticipated. Should additional changes become unavoidable, we will provide you with the necessary notification.

As always, thank you for the guidance and support provided by SACSCOC.

Sincerely,

Adena Williams Loston, Ph.D.

President

cc: Melissa Guerrero, Ph.D. SACSCOC Accreditation Liaison, St. Philip's College

1801 Martin Luther King Drive, San Antonio, TX 78203-2098 ● Phone 210-486-2900 ● Fax 210-486-2590